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We're	thrilled	to	see	all	our	students	back	on	campus,	ready	to

embrace	all	that	UP	has	to	offer.

As	we	dive	into	the	second	edition	of	our	newsletter,	we	want

to	remind	you	of	the	importance	of	laying	a	strong	foundation	in

this	crucial	first	quarter	of	the	year.	With	April	recess	around	the

corner,	now	is	the	time	to	work	hard	and	set	the	stage	for	a

successful	academic	journey	ahead.

In	this	month's	edition,	we	have	some	exciting	topics	lined	up:

Student	Development	Unit

Get	ready	for	class	representative	elections	and	faculty	sub-

house	registrations.

Student	Health	Services	Unit

Lets	talk	about	(safe)	sex	and	STIs.

Disability	Unit

A	brand-new	podcast	is	on	the	way.

Student	Counselling	Unit

Discover	the	importance	of	setting	personal	boundaries.

Student	Governance

TSC	receives	R1,100,000	from	the	Motsepe	Foundation.

Fly@UP

Academic	Success	Coaches	-	The	key	to	your	degree.

Explore	more	below	to	learn	about	all	these	exciting	topics

brought	to	you	by	the	Department	of	Student	Affairs.

Let's	make	this	quarter	count,	and	pave	the	way	for	a

successful	year	together.

	

	

From	the	Director's	desk
Dr	Kgadi	Mathabathe
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Dear	Students,

As	we	embark	on	a	new	academic	year,	I	want	to	emphasize

the	importance	of	cultivating	a	growth	mindset.	Your	mindset,

particularly	at	the	outset	of	a	new	term,	can	profoundly

influence	your	academic	success	and	personal	development.

Having	a	growth	mindset	means	embracing	challenges,

persisting	in	the	face	of	setbacks,	and	seeing	failures	as

opportunities	for	learning	and	growth.	It's	about	believing	in

your	ability	to	develop	and	improve	through	dedication	and

hard	work.

In	the	beginning	of	a	new	term,	it's	natural	to	feel	a	mix	of

excitement	and	apprehension.	You	may	encounter	new

subjects,	demanding	assignments,	and	unfamiliar	classmates.

But	it's	precisely	during	these	times	of	transition	that	a	growth

mindset	becomes	invaluable.

Instead	of	being	deterred	by	challenges,	approach	them	with

curiosity	and	determination.	View	each	obstacle	as	a	chance	to

expand	your	skills	and	knowledge.	Remember	that	intelligence

and	abilities	are	not	fixed	traits,	but	rather	qualities	that	can	be

developed	over	time	with	effort	and	perseverance.

By	fostering	a	growth	mindset,	you'll	not	only	excel

academically	but	also	build	resilience,	confidence,	and	a	lifelong

love	of	learning.	So	as	you	embark	on	this	new	term,	I

encourage	you	to	embrace	challenges,	stay	resilient	in	the	face

of	setbacks,	and	cultivate	a	mindset	that	will	propel	you	toward

your	goals.

Wishing	you	all	a	successful	and	fulfilling	term	ahead!
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Student	Development	Unit
Class	Representative	Elections	and	Registration

Student	Development

Hello,	fellow	UP	students!	We	hope	you	are	having	a	great

start	to	the	academic	year	and	enjoying	the	vibrant	campus	life.

In	this	service	letter,	we	want	to	share	with	you	some	exciting

opportunities	to	get	involved	in	student	leadership	and

enhance	your	learning	experience.	Read	on	to	find	out	more!

Class	Representative	Elections	and
Registration

Do	you	want	to	make	a	difference	in	your	class	and	faculty?	Do

you	want	to	launch	your	journey	to	Lead@UP?	Then	you	should

consider	becoming	a	Class	Representative!

Class	Representatives	are	elected	by	their	class	cohort	to

improve	the	teaching	and	learning	experience	throughout	the

module	or	course.	They	are	trained	and	empowered	to	engage

with	both	the	class	cohort	and	their	lecturer	to	proactively

improve	the	teaching	and	learning	experience.	They	also

escalate	academic	matters	within	academic	faculties	on	behalf

of	their	class	cohort.

Being	a	Class	Representative	provides	an	accessible	leadership

opportunity	and	develops	valuable	skills.

If	you	are	interested,	you	need	to	raise	your	hand	and	contest

in	your	class.	Elections	generally	take	place	within	the	first	3

weeks	of	classes	commencing.	Once	elected,	you	need	to

complete	the	2024	Class	Representative	Registration	Form	by

the	deadlines:

•	Quarter	1:	7	March	2024	at	10am

•	Quarter	2:	2	May	2024	at	10am

•	Quarter	3:	5	August	2024	at	10am

•	Quarter	4:	23	October	2024	at	10am

Faculty	Sub-House	Registration

Another	way	to	get	involved	in	student	leadership	and	enhance

your	learning	experience	is	to	join	a	Faculty	Sub-House.	Faculty

Sub-Houses	are	groups	linked	to	an	academic	field	or

department	within	a	faculty	and	resort	under	the	Faculty

House.	They	cater	for	the	needs	or	interests	of	students	in

particular	academic	programmes	and	broaden	the	platforms	for

student	life	activities.

The	purpose	of	a	Faculty	Sub-House	is	to	enhance	the	learning

experiences,	understanding	and	interaction	of	students	in	a

field	of	study	and	to	bring	them	into	contact	with	the	leaders	in

their	field	beyond	the	classroom.	Faculty	Sub-Houses	also	offer

social,	cultural,	and	academic	events	and	activities	in

partnership	with	their	Faculty	House.

Each	Faculty	House	provides	training,	support	and	positions

their	Faculty	Sub-Houses	as	an	incubator	for	student	leadership

development.

If	you	want	to	register	a	Faculty	Sub-House,	you	need	to

complete	the	2024	Faculty	Sub-House	Registration	Form	by

23:59	on	Sunday	10	March	2024.		Engage	with	your	Faculty

House	prior	to	registration	to	ensure	you	comply	with	all	the

requirements	for	a	successful	application!

	

Student	Health	Services
Sexually	transmitted	infection	and	condom	use.

	

Student	Health	Services

A	disease	caused	by	infection	with	certain	bacteria,	viruses,	or

other	microorganisms	that	can	be	passed	from	one	person	to

another	through	blood,	semen,	vaginal	fluids,	or	other	body

fluids,	during	oral,	anal,	or	genital	sex	with	an	infected	partner.

	
Facts	about	STI	and	condom	use

Consistent	and	correct	use	of	latex	condoms	can	reduce

(though	not	eliminate)	the	risk	of	STI	transmission.

To	achieve	the	maximum	protective	effect,	condoms	must	be

used	both	consistently	and	correctly.

Inconsistent	use	of	condoms	can	lead	to	STI	acquisition

because	transmission	can	occur	with	a	single	act	of

intercourse	with	an	infected	partner

Similarly,	if	condoms	are	not	used	correctly,	the	protective

effect	may	be	diminished	even	when	they	are	used

consistently.

The	most	reliable	ways	to	avoid	transmission	of	sexually

transmitted	infections	(STIs),	including	human

immunodeficiency	virus	(HIV),	are	to	abstain	from	sexual

activity	or	to	be	in	a	long-term	mutually	monogamous

relationship	with	an	uninfected	partner.

However,	many	infected	persons	may	be	unaware	of	their

infections	because	STIs	are	often	asymptomatic	or

unrecognized.

	
The	symptoms	of	an	STI	can	include:

An	unusual	discharge	from	the	vagina,	penis	or	anus.

Pain	when	urinating.

Lumps	or	skin	growths	around	the	genitals	or	bottom	(anus).

Unusual	vaginal	bleeding

Itchy	genitals	or	anus

Blisters	and	sores	around	your	genitals	or	anus

Warts	around	your	genitals	or	anus

Warts	in	your	mouth	or	throat,	but	this	is	very	rare

	
Common	types	of	STI	include

Chlamydia

Gonorrhea

Trichomoniasis

Genital	warts

Genital	herpes

Pubic	lice

Scabies

Syphilis

Human	papillomavirus	(HPV)

	
Consult	Nearest	SHS	for	the	following

you	have	symptoms	of	an	STI

a	sexual	partner	has	symptoms	of	an	STI

you're	worried	after	having	sex	without	a	condom

you're	pregnant	with	symptoms	of	an	STI

	
NB.	Please	complete	our	risk	assessment	screening	forms	so

that	you	are	able	to	be	linked	to	the	correct	care.

Disability	Unit
Introducing	our	brand	new	podcast	series	-	Breaking	Through	Barriers

	

Disability	Unit

Tuks	FM	in	collaboration	with	the	Disability	Unit,	proudly

presents	a	ground-breaking	podcast	series	called	"Breaking

Through	Barriers."	This	creative	initiative	seeks	to	raise	public

awareness	about	various	types	of	disabilities	and	to	develop	a

better	comprehension	of	the	struggles	and	achievements	that

people	living	with	these	kinds	of	disabilities	encounter.

The	podcast	will	explore	the	complex	aspects	of	disability,

including	enlightening	conversations	with	professionals	and

individuals	who	have	overcome	a	range	of	obstacles.	"Breaking

Through	Barriers"	aims	to	shed	light	on	the	stories	of

empowerment,	resilience,	and	strength	that	emerge	among

people	living	with	disabilities.

Join	us	on	this	informative	journey	as	we	engage	in	thought-

provoking	discussions,	debunk	myths,	and	investigate	ways	in

which	the	society	can	be	more	inclusive.	Through	compelling

stories	and	professional	insights,	we	hope	to	inspire	change,

question	stereotypes,	and	eventually	contribute	to	the

construction	of	a	more	inclusive	and	accessible	world	for	all.

Stay	tuned	for	episodes	that	promise	to	spark	meaningful

dialogue,	promote	awareness,	and	champion	the	voices	of

those	who	have,	and	continue	to,	break	through	barriers	in

their	pursuit	of	a	full	and	enriching	life.	"Breaking	Through

Barriers"	–	where	understanding	meets	empowerment.

Applications	for	Concession

	
If	you	are	a	first-year	student	and	have	received	concessions

during	your	high	school	years	–	whether	it's	additional	time	for

tests,	the	use	of	assistive	equipment,	medication	requirements,

or	any	other	disability-related	support	–	we	encourage	you	to

explore	the	opportunities	available	at	the	DU.

To	our	returning	students	with	disabilities.	Please	note	that	all

concessions	need	to	be	renewed	annually.	Connect	with	us	to

ensure	your	support	is	seamlessly	extended	for	the	upcoming

academic	year.

The	closing	date	for	semester	1	concession	applications	is	on

the	30th	of	April	2024.

	

Student	Counselling	Unit
Defining	boundaries

	

Student	Counselling	Unit

University	life	can	be	an	exciting	and	transformative

experience.		While	it	offers	opportunities	for	growth	and

exploration,	it	may	also	present	some	challenges	that	can

impact	academic	success	and	emotional	well-being.

	

Boundaries	represent	the	limits,	rules	and	expectations	we	set

to	protect	our	well-being.		It	is	common	for	students	to	feel

guilty	about	enforcing	boundaries	and	natural	to	worry	about

disappointing	friends	and	family.		However,	making	oneself	a

priority	is	essential	to	help	students	navigate	relationships	and

the	demands	of	student	life.		It	takes	time	to	practice	to

determine	which	boundaries	are	most	important.

	
Examples	of	unhealthy	boundaries
	

Telling/sharing	all	on	the	first	meeting

Falling	in	love	with	a	new	acquaintance	or	with	anyone	who	reaches

out	before	getting	to	really	know	them

Acting	on	first	sexual	impulse

Allowing	friends	or	family	to	constantly	interrupt	while	you	are

preparing	for	a	test	or	assignment

Accepting	every	social	invitation	that	comes	your	way

Irresponsible	alcohol/substance	use	and	lack	of	practices	to	ensure

your	safety	and	the	well-being	of	those	around	you

Going	against	personal	values	and	rights	to	please	others

Not	noticing	when	someone	else	displays	inappropriate	boundaries

Focusing	on	others’	needs	while	neglecting	your	own

Letting	others	describe	your	reality	and	direct	your	life

Touching	a	person	without	asking

Believing	others	can	anticipate	your	needs

Managing	boundaries	between	students’	different	roles	is

crucial	for	managing	success	at	university.		To	learn	more	about

healthy	boundaries,	contact	SCU	-	your	partner	in	mental

health.

To	access	our	free	services,	send	an	email	to

studentcounselling@up.ac.za	or	directly	to	your	campus

psychologist.	You	will	be	provided	with	a	form	to	complete	and

contacted	shortly	afterwards.

	

Call	our	24-hour	UP	Careline	(0800	747	747)	in	case	of

psychological	emergency	or	if	you	prefer	brief	telephonic

counselling.	Please	find	all	crisis	numbers	at	the	back	of	your

student	card.

	

Student	Governance
Motsepe	Foundation	assists	TSC	with	Student	Registration

	

Student	Governance

As	the	new	academic	year	kicks	off,	many	students	find

themselves	grappling	with	the	daunting	task	of	covering

student	debt	and	the	initial	registration	payment.	However,	the

Student	Committee	(TSC)	remains	steadfast	in	its	commitment

to	supporting	students	in	need.	Thanks	to	the	generous

contribution	of	R	1,100,000.00	from	the	Motsepe	Foundation,

the	TSC	has	secured	additional	funding	to	assist	those	facing

financial	challenges.

This	marks	the	second	donation	from	the	Motsepe	Foundation

aimed	specifically	at	helping	students	continue	their	studies	by

alleviating	the	burden	of	the	initial	registration	payment.	With

this	support,	students	can	breathe	a	little	easier	as	they

embark	on	their	academic	journey.

	

February	kicked	off	with	a	flurry	of	activity	as	First	Years	were

welcomed	to	the	institution	and	senior	students	returned	to

resume	their	studies.	Orientation	week	was	abuzz	with

traditional	Student	Life	events,	culminating	in	the	highly

successful	1nSync	concert,	which	brought	students	together	for

a	night	of	music	and	celebration.

Unfortunately,	due	to	staff	protests,	the	much-anticipated	RAG

of	Hope	Day	was	postponed.	However,	fear	not!	The	event	has

been	rescheduled	for	later	in	the	year,	promising	even	more

excitement	and	opportunities	for	students	to	come	together

and	make	a	positive	impact	on	their	community.

	

FLY@UP
Out	with	the	old	and	in	with	the	new!!

FLY@UP

Same	excellent	academic	support	ingredients,	just	a	new

name!	Previously	known	as	the	Faculty	Student	Advisors	(FSAs)

our	academic	support	staff	are	now	known	as	Academic

Success	Coaches	(ASCs).	This	name	change	came	about	to

curb	the	name	confusion	around	the	faculty	student	admin	who

share	the	same	acronym,	FSA,	however	both	positions	play

very	different	roles	for	our	students.

	

So	what	do	the	Academic	Success	Coaches	do?

Our	robust	Academic	Advising	program	is	meticulously	designed

to	cater	to	our	students’	unique	academic	journey	here	at	UP.

Navigating	university	life	can,	at	times,	be	overwhelming.

Academic	Advising	serves	as	a	beacon,	facilitating	a	partnership

between	a	student	and	a	dedicated	advisor.	The	central

objective	is	to	assist	students	in	establishing	firm	educational

goals	and	equipping	them	with	the	knowledge	of	the	requisite

tools	and	resources	to	attain	them.

The	mission	of	Academic	Advising	is	rooted	in	empowerment.

We	have	proactive	mechanisms	to	identify	students	who	might

benefit	from	added	guidance	early	on.	Rest	assured,	our

advisors	are	consistently	available,	primed	to	provide	insight,

counsel,	and	support	as	you	traverse	your	academic	pathways

and	personal	aspirations.	Whether	you	are	formulating	career

paths,	planning	future	objectives,	or	seeking	strategies	to

effectively	manage	university	life,	our	team	is	here	to	assist.

Our	Academic	Success	Coaches	offer	a	comprehensive	suite	of

workshops	and	individual	consultations.	Topics	span	from

academic	support,	goal	setting,	adapting	to	university	life,

efficient	time	management,	effective	study	methodologies,

exam	preparation,	stress	management	and	career	exploration.

Furthermore,	we	have	the	invaluable	asset	of	Peer	Advisors.

These	senior	students	provide	a	nuanced	perspective,	having

personally	navigated	the	challenges	and	triumphs	of	UP.	They

are	available	for	basic	advising	questions	and	serve	as	a

referral	base,	linking	students	to	Academic	Success	Coaches	or

other	pivotal	resources	on	campus.

At	the	University	of	Pretoria,	you're	part	of	a	supportive

academic	community.	Whether	it's	through	an	advisor	or	a	peer,

guidance	and	assistance	are	always	within	reach.

We're	committed	to	ensuring	your	academic	journey	is	both

rewarding	and	successful.

The	Finish	Line	is	Yours!!

	

We	hope	you	enjoyed	this	month's	edition	of	the	DSA

service	letter.
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